Minutes of Miller Elementary School Council Meeting
February 2, 2023

The Miller Elementary School Council met in regular session on Thursday, February 2, 2023, at 7:30 a.m. via Zoom.

School Council Members Present: Mrs. Johnson, Mrs. Brandon, Mrs. Pollard, Mr. Lucas, Mrs. Ragin, Mrs. Swenson-Dewitt, and Mrs. Thomas

School Council Members Absent: N/A

Seven members were present, representing a quorum.

The following visitors attended the meeting: Dr. Dana Brock

1. Call to Order

Mrs. Johnson called the meeting to order at 7:33 a.m. 

2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes

A motion was made by Mrs. Thomas to approve the agenda for the February 2nd meeting. Approval was accepted by general consent. 

A motion was made by Mrs. Thomas to approve the minutes of the December 13th meeting. Approval was accepted by general consent. 


3. Recognition of Visitors

Our visitor today was the new principal for 2023-2024, Dr. Dana Brock. Mrs. Johnson is retiring on May 31, 2023. Dr. Brock will begin as Principal of Miller on June 1, 2023. 

Dr. Brock was given an opportunity to meet the School Council members and introduce herself. 


4. Report of Principal

The principal discussed the following events with the council:
· Winter MAP data – discussed growth percentiles as well as achievement percentiles
· Up-coming Events for the year – February and March calendars

5. Old Business
· Discussed some of the renovations for Summer 2023 – general overview with more details to come

· 
6. New Business
· Mrs. Thomas offered to help teachers from parent stakeholders – discussed re-establishing PTO for upcoming school year
· Mrs. Johnson will provide a needs assessment to teachers about ways parents can assist them for the remainder of this school year. 

7. Comments: 
 
	No comments.  

8. Adjournment

      The next meeting for the School Council is April 13, 2023, at 7:30 a.m. via Zoom

With no further business to come before the School Council, the meeting was adjourned at 8:10 a.m.

 

